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Journal of Proceedings for the Smith County Commissioners
September 8, 2020

The County Commissioners met in a regular session on September 8, 2020 in the County Commissioners’ Room. Present were Commissioners Art Befort and Roger Allen.   Also present were Joell Wagenblast and Mitch Fritz, Road Supervisor.

Befort opened the meeting with prayer.

Commissioners approved the agenda for the September 8, 2020 meeting.

Commissioners revised, approved, and signed the August 31, 2020 minutes.

Commissioners signed the daily treasury balance envelopes.

Fritz discussed the following:
1. Befort asked about a seasonal employee going to full-time employee status.  Fritz reminded the commissioners that they had discussed it at an earlier meeting.
2. Commissioners discussed starting wage in Smith County.  They will discuss raising it when all commissioners are present.
3. Befort discussed the survey done on X and 170 Roads.
4. Befort and Fritz went and looked at the generator at the old hospital.  Fritz will start the process of removing it from the old hospital.
5. Allen asked Fritz if they were done with 70 Road from Highway 281 to county line road.  Fritz reported that the road just needs to be brushed.
6. Allen asked if the road department was done with 190 Road between P & O.
7. Allen told Fritz the mower guy is doing a good job with the roads.
8. Befort informed Fritz that he bought high rise blades for his mower.  Fritz will look into purchasing some for the road department.
9. Allen reported the 7810 John Deere tractor is setting outside the shop at John Deere.  Fritz will contact John Deere and see if it is ready to be picked up.
10. Befort reported the feedback he has gotten on the new tractor is all good.
11. Allen asked about employees.  Fritz reported he has one out right now due to surgery and one getting ready for surgery.
12. Fritz reported they are hauling the third mile on U Road, and the north two miles of rock is laid.  They had to run the water truck last week.
13. Allen asked about the bucket truck.  Fritz reported it has sold and they have the check for it.
14. Befort asked Fritz if he had any plans to purchase any equipment this year.  Fritz reported they have started to look at some equipment.
15. Fritz reported there was an oil spill on September 2 at the corner of East Francis and North Jefferson by a private induvial.  Fritz has contacted all necessary parties and turned in all his reports and done the cleanup work.
Fritz left the meeting.  Dave Tucker joined the meeting.

Tucker discussed the following:
1. Tucker discussed out of town contractors bringing loads to the landfill from out of county.  From now on Tucker will require name, address, and phone number for the location the load is coming from.
2. Befort shared an email from Karen Lollman, stating that she can proceed with closing the grant and we should be receiving a check from KDHE for the rest of the grant.
Laura Hageman joined the meeting.
3. Befort asked Tucker how they are coming along with the expansion of the C&D pit.  Tucker reported they are still working on it, but it is coming along well.
Tucker left the meeting.  Patrick Eastes joined the meeting.

Hageman discussed the following.
1. Hageman discussed visitations at the local nursing homes.
2. Hageman reported on Monday there were 46,914 Covid-19 cases, and it is now reported in all 105 counties.  There have been 485 death.  As of yesterday, there have been 2,441 hospitalization.  
3. Hageman reported there have been 5 cases in Smith County.  Two of the cases are active, but one will come out of quarantine today.  KDHE has reported that Smith County has done 217 covid-19 tests.
4. Hageman asked about the contract for the Public health officer.  Wagenblast reported that she had check with Tabitha Owen and she is working on it.
5. Hageman reported the Health Department does have the flu shot, and they are doing them by appointment only.  They will be doing the outreach program for the communities.
6. Befort asked about a vaccine for Covid-19.  The state will oversee it and provide the supplies for the health departments.
Hageman left the meeting.
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Eastes discussed the following.
1. Eastes presented the commissioners with the end of the month stats for August.  In August they had 52 calls and had more than one truck busy at 12 times.
A motion was made by Allen and seconded by Befort to convene in executive session from 10:30 A.M to 10:35 a.m. for non-elected personnel.  Motion carried unanimously.  Also, in the session was Patrick Eastes and Joell Wagenblast.  Regular session reconvened at 10:35 a.m.  No action taken.
2. Eastes informed the commissioners the door for their shed should be replaced this week.
3. Allen asked about advertising for EMS hires.  Eastes informed the Commissioners he is advertising.
4. Eastes reported that he has met with personal out at the hospital and the communication issue has been resolved.
5. Eastes present the commissioners with the research he did on how other EMS director are compensated for hours worked.
6. Befort asked Wagenblast to check into salary plus overtime.
Eastes left the meeting.

Stephanie Arment joined the meeting.  Anna Porter joined the meeting by phone.
[bookmark: _Hlk47106187]A motion was made by Allen and seconded by Befort to convene in executive session from11:20 A.M to 11:35 a.m. for non-elected personnel.  Motion carried unanimously.  Also, in the session was Anna Porter, Stephanie Arment and Joell Wagenblast.  Regular session reconvened at 11:35 a.m.  Commissioners advised Arment and Porter to proceed in hiring as they see fit.

Ashley Maxwell joined the meeting.  Maxwell updated the commissioners on the CARES Act monies.  Besides a few changes on the reporting forms everything is ok to move forward on reimbursing the schools and cities.  Wagenblast informed the commissioners that Maxwell and Ann Orr worked hard on collecting information and receipts for the reports and deserved a big thank you for all their hard work.

Maxwell inform the commissioner that Joe and Shawn Stansbury had come up with question about resealing the windows on the third floor.  Maxwell told them to hold off on doing any work on them until she talks to the commissioners.  Commissioners will ask Christy Timmons to withdraw his bid for the windows and then they can rebid the windows.

Befort gave an update on the bid for the demo at the old hospital.  The bids are due on the 17th and will be open on Monday the 21th.

Wagenblast informed the commissioners they need to appoint a clerk in Oak Township.

As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned.




_______________________________
			 					Roger Allen, Chairman

		 	_______________________________
					 				Arthur Befort, Member
							                                       
Attest:_______________________					_______________________________	  
Joell A. Wagenblast, Clerk					Tom James, Member
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